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Overview

Alaska is a world-class producer and exporter of fossil fuel resources, yet its citizens and businesses face some of the highest energy prices in the nation.  Liquid fuels (diesel and gasoline) are particularly expensive and important to the survival and prosperity of Alaskans. The Alaska State Senate Energy Working Group sought recommendations for how State policy could be used to reduce the cost buredn of gasoline and heating fuel, with particular attention to possible excessive markups over crude oil input costs by refiners or distributors. After extensive analysis of publicly available data and interviews with agency officials, we determined that the State of Alaska could have a larger impact on energy cost burdens by expanding existing successful programs to reduce the quantity of heating fuel used in buildings, rather than the price. We also found that there may be an opportunity to stimulate greater competition in gasoline and heating fuel supply by facilitating the construction of open-access storage facilities sufficient to store imported fuel at the scale of large tanker loads.
Methodology
We began with a list of 28 specific questions supplied by the Alaska Senate EnergyWorking Group.  A team of 5 economists and energy specialists worked together to sythesize publicly available price and consumption data and information from numerous interviews with public officials and industry representatives. The team met frequently to discuss potential policy options and to question each others’ assumptions and logic.
Results

We found that: 1) Existing energy efficiency programs have proven highly successful at reducing fuel use and associated costs for homeowners while creating thousands of jobs for home improvement professionals. These programs could be doubled so that the time to retrofit the existing housing stock is reduced from 30 yrs to 10+ yrs.; 2) The State should investigate and support improved access to increased bulk fuel storage storage near urban markets. Storage could allow new competitors to enter local markets by importing tanker loads of gasoline of other refined products from Asia or the lower 48 when prices are lower; 3) The State should provide energy audits and other incentives to public agencies and commercial building owners to accelerate energy efficiency retrofits of nonresidential buildings; 3) Currently, The Alaska Renewable Energy Fund (REF) provides grants for alternative means of generating heat and power, but does not pay for efficiency investments.  The state could promote more savings on fuel bills for less up-front expenditure by allowing, or perhaps giving preference to, projects that bundle together cost-effective energy efficiency with renewable supply; 4) Direct interventions into fuel markets are unlikely to be effective.  Alaska’s refineries are high-cost operations and do not appear to be earning excess profits.  Too, the direct regulation of retail fuel suppliers in small communities is legally dubious and would be extremely expensive – adding between 6 and 80 cents per gallon to prices to pay for the regulation.
Conclusions

Small states like Alaska have little power to influence petroleum product prices through public policy.  However, the Alaska case demonstrates that state policy can be quite effective at reducing the quantities of fuel used, which translate into permanent savings for energy consumers.
